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International, and 100th Anniversary of Shriners Children’s, 
with an “Oktoberfest” theme coming up in September!  
Southern Colorado is home of the United States Space Force, 
and our theme on Catching the View will capitalize on our 
connections in space.  We both want to invite and actually 
request everyone attend as many Official Visits and other 
meetings in every location this year as they can.

Lady Helen, myself and several other members of Al Kaly 
are heading to the East-West Shrine Bowl in Las Vegas the 
first week of February.  We will be back for the Daughters of 
the Nile hosted annual High Tea in Colorado Springs. We have 
a fun event with the ladies all dressed up in their finest while 
the men serve them tea and sweets.  The clubs will be doing 
their dinners in February and March, and we will have a Mardi 
Gras on March 1.  The Colorado Springs Shrine Club will once 
again offer their Corn Beef and Cabbage Dinner at the CSSC 
OV (wear green), celebrating St. Patty’s Day mid-March.  
With the help of Lady Sheila Aldrich, we are planning a Spring 
Out at the Flying W Ranch the last 
Saturday in March!  Check our 
Al Kaly Event Calendar for 
this and other February and 
March events and please attend 
if possible.

We all know someone who is not a 
Shriner.  Have a talk with them and see if we can get them to 
come to one or more of our events and show them the fun we 
have.  My Lady Helen and I along with each member of the 
Divan wish you a happy and prosperous 2022.  So like me, let’s 
fix our Fez and get on the Team!

Potentate’s Message – Catch the View in Twenty-Two!
by Ill Sir Larry Weed

A big “Thank you!” to the Nobility 
for allowing me to serve Al Kaly and its 
individual members for 2022!  This is 
truly an honor and I am deeply humbled 
to serve as your Potentate.  My Lady 
Helen and I are looking forward to 
“Catching the View in 2022!” and to 
“Helping Shriner Children reach the 
Top!”…our theme for this year!  We 
really want everyone to participate and to 
have fun this year, and at the same time to 
reach out to and help Shriners Children 
whenever and wherever we can.

January’s Installation at the Pueblo 
Convention Center was a “Thank you” 
to IS Ray and Lady LorAnn Singmaster 
for “Fun in 2021!”, and we enjoyed sending them off with a 
bouquet of flowers and an “electrical” memorial!  Ill Sir Jim 
Eaches and Cliff Wieger did a fantastic job of installing all the 
officers.  Another big “Thank You” to all who attended.

The 2022 Directory is out and we are processing updates. 
If you find a correction, please notify us, by text to 719-310-
2298 or email, at lweed1@comcast.net, so we know it is right 
when we print the list of corrections.  There is a lot of good 
information in it about who to contact, and we appreciate all 
who have been identified and agreed to help.

We have more fun things coming for 2022 as we “Catch the 
View!”.  We will officially visit all clubs and units, and we 
will have parades in full swing with what is scheduled. We will 
also have softball, golf and basketball tournaments, a picnic, a 
ball, the circus (hopefully), and several ceremonials this year; 
primarily held in concert with our Stated Meetings – pretty 
ambitious, and we need your help to make it all happen!  We 
will have a celebration of the 150th Anniversary of Shriners Membership

As Of: December 23, 2021
Beginning 01/01/21:	 469
Gains:	 13
Lost:	 33
Net Total:	 449
Associates:	 15
Grand Total:	 464



3alkalyshrine.org

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Editor: Nicola R. Natale  alkaly_dust@outlook.com
Design & Printing:  www.schustersprinting.com

DUST AL KALY SHRINE
635 W. Corona Ave. #120    Pueblo, CO 81004

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 193    Pueblo, CO 81002

(719) 544-0658    (719) 544-9505

The Dust Is Published 6 Times Per Year

5 Convenient Locations
2495 S. Academy Blvd.

1234 E. Fillmore St.
1107 N. Academy Blvd.

4441 Integrity Center Point
(Northwest Corner of Powers and Barnes)

Pueblo
3630 N. Freeway

Sit Down Food at Fast Food Prices!

Potentate's Message ........................................pg. 2

Membership........................................................pg. 2 

Chief Rabban's Message .................................pg. 4 

Upcoming Events...............................................pg. 4

Al Kaly Divan ......................................................pg. 5

Official Call of the Potentate............................pg. 5

Superbowl Sunday Party...................................pg. 5

Awards ................................................................pg. 6

Commemorating 2021 Potentate ...................pg. 7 

Colorado Springs Shrine Club ..........................pg. 7

Marketing and Communications ....................pg. 7

Al Kaly Birthdays (February and March)..........pg. 8

Thank You from Cruz and Natale Families.......pg. 9

Al Kaly Band Notes ............................................pg. 9

Donations..........................................................pg. 10

In Memoriam....................................................pg. 11

J. Martin Epp
Broker Associate

Office	 719-539-6682
Fax	 719-539-6685
Cell	 719-221-1642
www.MartinEpp.com
www.firstcolorado.com
email:epp@firstcolorado.com
7385 W. Hwy 50 / PO Box 749
Salida, Colorado 81201



4 alkalyrecorder@qwestoffice.net

installation complete 
for the busy new year

BB JJ RemodelingRemodeling
KitchensKitchens

BathsBaths
Johnny Garcia
Supervisor - Estimator

4305 Beverly Street, Suite G • Colorado Springs, CO 80918
Office: 719-635-1972

www.bjcontractors.com • info@bjcontractors.com

&
General Contractors Inc

by Bill Davidson
Chief Rabban

We have embarked on a New Year 
with installation being complete. As we 
hit the New Year running, we are still 
dealing with the Covid-19 virus and all 
that comes with it. Hopefully this year 
will be the year we can turn the corner 
on this virus.

We started out with the installation 
where we had some new faces in the divan 
line and in attendance. Hopefully we will 
see these new nobles, as well as, the 
other nobles at plenty of events during 
the year. Ill Sir Larry and Lady Helen 
have a busy year planned for us. So 
be sure to keep an eye on the Al Kaly 
calendar as things change constantly.

My Lady Rhonda and I are looking forward to our next 
adventure as Chief Rabban and all that it has to offer for us 
as we enter a busy planning year. Let’s see how many new 
nobles we can bring in this year so we can continue to grow our 
membership. 

As I close, remember to Catch the View in 2022!

UpcominG Events
Due to the current “Stay At Home/Safer At Home” situation 
with the COVID19 virus, it is imperative you check the 
online Al Kaly events calendar (on a regular basis) for new 
event dates and/or cancellations. Website: alkalyshrine.org

February
2 - 4	 East West Shrine Game
5	 Daughters of the Nile High Tea
20	 Past Masters OV
22	 IHOP Day (Tentative)
	

March
8	 KalyKlowns / Shabob OV
16	 CSSC OV
19	 Potentates Escort OV
26	 Spring Out at Flying W Ranch
	

April
1	 PSC OV
8	 Stated Meeting @ CSSC
10	 Ceremonial @ CSSC
9	 Daughters of the Nile Installation
11	 Clowns of Al Kaly OV @ CSSC
21	 Mule Train OV
24	 Bowl-a-Thon
24	 LOH Spaghetti 
	 Dinner @ CSSC
30	 El Jebel Ball

All Events Subject To Cancellation Due To Coronavirus 
Restrictions
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Board of Directors (Elective Divan)
Potentate			   Larry Weed
Chief Rabban			   Bill Davidson
Assistant Rabban		  John Weed
High Priest and Prophet	 Jared Maddox
Oriental Guide			  Matt Langley
Treasurer			   Dave Stevens, P.P.
Recorder			   Gary Sears, P.P.

Appointive Divan
1st Ceremonial Master	 Dale Kunz
2nd Ceremonial Master	 Cliff Weiger
Director			   I.S. James Eaches P.P.
Marshal			   Harry Andrews
Chaplain			   J. Scott Rhea
Captain of the Guard		  Ray Lingley
Outer Guard			   Jay Bernard
Outer Guard			   Dennis Feister

Imperial Council Representatives
I.S. Larry Weed
Bill Davidson

C.S.S.A. Representatives
I.S. Larry Weed
Bill Davidson
John Weed
Dave Stevens, P.P. (Ad Vitam)

W.S.A. Representative
Billy Thornburg, P.P. (Ad Vitam)

Int’l Shrine Horse Patrol Past Presidents
Allan Ake, P.P.

Al Kaly
Divan

Official Call 
of the Potentate 

Notice is hereby given that the next 
stated meeting will be held:
April 8, 2022, at 7:30 pm

Colorado Springs Shrine Club 
6 S. 33rd Street, Colorado Springs 80904

Social hour before the meeting - No Dinner
Larry Weed			   Gary Sears, P.P
Potentate			   Recorder

If social distancing or Covid restrictions are 
in effect we will conduct a Zoom meeting.
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4365 Venetucci blvd 80906 

Across from Sam's and Walmart 

Military and Masonic 
family discounts! 

Monthly memberships  

Free Vacuums 

Featuring the latest in 
car wash technology! 

Priced for every budget 

Visit us at 
www.hotwash.com 

The following Nobles received or were 
eligible to receive awards at our June 
stated meeting. Thanks for everything 

you do  for Al Kaly!

Gold Star
David Ashley

Gerry Campbell
Tim Carson

Jackson Chandler
David Stevens

James Hinojosa
Jim Johnson

Edward Kinzie
Eugene Littlepage
Roger Mendenhall

John M Potter
Tim Weeks

Charles Lewis
Dave Eckman
Cliff Wieger

Leroy Lindsey

Gold Star x2
Richard Hanson
Larry Newman
Laurence Weed

Vern Wolf

Gold Star x 3
Ray Singmaster

Gold Star x 4
Wayne McKey

Silver Star
James Brehm

Henry Eastland
Reuben Vigil

Randy Sanger

Medal
Larry Henry
Travis Ashley

Tell Childs
John Albert

Terry Johnson
Orlando Maez

Richard Lambert
Larry Ward

David Bowling

25,000 pin
I.S. Dave Stevens
I.S. Brian Carter

10,000 pin
I.S.James Hinojosa
I.S.Ray Singmaster

Jim Johnson

Jewel of Distinction
Roderick Brown
David Guevara
Marlin Miller

Joe Albo

awards
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commemorative 
occasion

Noble Ralph “Doc” Hathaway presents 2021 Potentate 
Ralph “Ray” Singmaster with a thoughtful shadow box filled 
with memorabilia commemorating Ray’s year as Potentate for 
the 100th anniversary of Al Kaly Shrine. Thanks “Doc”.

by John Larson 
Happy New Year!  A review of the calendar for the coming 

year shows that IS Larry and the Divan have planned a number of 
events for the coming year (2022); several of which have already 
occurred (the Installation of officers, the Annual Stated Meeting, 
and the Legion Of Honor OV).  It will be 
a very busy year!  In addition to “normal” 
events (parades, OVs, picnic) a number 
of fund raisers have been planned.  Some 
are events that have been held in the 
past, such as the Basketball Tournament 
and the Circus.  Others like Spring Out 
at Flying W Ranch are new.  What do all 
these events have in common?  The need 
your support to make them a success. In addition to volunteering 
to help we need to see Fezes, lots and lots of Fezes at events that 
are open to the public.  

One of the missions of the Committee is to inform the 
membership about upcoming events. To do this we will be 
utilizing articles in the Dust and the weekly Nuts and Bolts News 
Letter e-mail.  If you are not already receiving the Nuts & Bolts 
please contact the office to get on the distribution list. As in the 
past the Committee will work with event Chairman to advise and 
help publicize their event. The Committee is also available to 
work with clubs and units on their events.

The Marketing and Communications Committee (MCCM in 
your directory calendar) meets on the Second Tuesday of each 
month at 0900.  We are currently meeting at The Big Train 
restaurant in Colorado Springs.  This meeting is open to anyone 
who wishes to attend.  Please call one of the members in the 
directory (page 13) to confirm time and location.

marketing and 
communications

colorado springs 
shrine club

by Larry Weed
2022 President

As we begin this new year, we are grateful for all that we 
have been able to do, and we look forward to what’s ahead for 
the Colorado Springs Shrine Club (CSSC).  At the Children’s 
Christmas party in December, we had a great turnout of families 
to entertain the 30 or so children that were in attendance.  We 
really appreciated the Clowns of Al Kaly, the Band, and the Elves 
for making it an exciting event.  We also appreciate the ladies 
for manning several activity booths and for the refreshments!  
We had a timely early visit from a jolly Santa who made all the 
children (and everyone else) feel special!  

Thank you to all who have supported our events, to all those 
that have kept us safe, and to all those that have kept our spirits 
high as have kept us moving forward through some tough times.  
Please stay tuned for further announcements and please pray for 
and help us look forward to a very successful and profitable 2022 
here at the CSSC or wherever you may be!
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A  H e a r t y  Al   K a l y 

February
Robert J Peloso
Richard Y Wholf
Billy E Thornburg P.P.
Mark Lipsky
Cuba Y Hollaway
Steven R Stanek
David Shipley
Brent J Wood
Michael L Thacker
Nicholas B Forgit
Thomas S Eagle
Larry C Ward
Alvin K Burk
George W Ramsey
Paul R Nigro
Jarod K Waters
Mike Barnett

Karl Shanstrom
Terry K Lingle
Ronald G Decker
Lawrence E Mullins
Dennis F Lauer
Jeffrey W Lockwood
Norman L Bryant
Bennie F Shumate
Jon D Bower
Curtis L Allen
Richard D Smith
Willard F Elmore
Steven P Stiasny
Felipe V Pinero Jr.
Brian J Sanchez

Laurance V Sanchez
Ronald G Book

March
Gennaro F Occhiuzzo
Frank L Pyle
Lewis W Young
Charles V Hendrickson
David K Ashley
Phillip A Johnson
Kurt D Adelbush
James L Mitchell
Ricardo E Griffin
Herschel D Holmes Sr.
Kevin G Nunn

Jordan K Kemp
Jared L Maddox
Brett M Axton
Ervin L Meacham
Harvey L Gillis
Gerald E Bates
William R Heintzen
Raymond H Dunn
Robert A Torgler
Richard Martin
Ernest W Rozell
Lenard Rioth
John S Rhea
Steven C Zerger

Donald L Johnson
Joseph D Dooley
Fred J Garcia
Robert W McAllister
John J Montoya
Charles H Whiteman
Charles R Shiverdecker
Robert M Colgrove
Don L Taylor
Walter C Iiams
Leonard A Beasley
James B Kashner
Dennis J Feister
John L Seymour
Tom C Sanderson
Terry R Gumlich
Clifford D Lane
Richard D Lincoln

Congratulations to the following nobles that will be Congratulations to the following nobles that will be 
celebrating birthdays during February and Marchcelebrating birthdays during February and March
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(719) 578-0035
HENRY B. EASTLAND

ATTORNEY AT LAW
SINCE 1972

•	 WILLS
•	 TRUSTS
•	 ESTATE ADMINISTRATION
•	 GUARDIANSHIPS
•	 CONSERVATORSHIPS
•	 CONTESTED ESTATE MATTERS
•	 HOURLY FEES
•	 FREE PARKING

320 E. Costilla Street
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 For more photos of the events covered 

in this issue of the Dust, please visit:  
http://alkalyshrinephotos.zenfolio.com. 

al kaly band notes
by Larry Weed
Secretary

Happy 2022 Everyone! Always keeping on a positive 
note, the Band has been very busy beating the drums and 
blowing our horns and making joyful music together.  
We ended last year with several 
performances including the 
Stated Meeting in Pueblo and 
the Kid’s Christmas Party at 
the Colorado Springs Shrine 
Club in December.  We started 
2022 out with a boom with 
the January Installation and 
Stated Meeting and our annual “Holiday Party” in January 
— as before, we enjoy extending the season, and our folks 
are always pretty booked up in December. 

We’ve got lots of plans developing this year, including 
parades, stated meetings, practices, and performing at the 
Potentate’s Ball in October (check the Shrine web events 
pages).  If you’re wanting a great time, contact a band 
member and let us know you’re interested in supporting.  
At our Holiday Party in January we said “Goodbye and 
Farewell” to our long-time tuba player and bandsman Troy 
Hanson and his lady Betty, who relocated to Virginia to be 
close to family.  Thank you Troy for your long support to the 
band – we will truly miss you – keep on playing wherever 
you go!  Please contact any bandsman if you are interested 
in playing in the band, if you have a gig you’d like us to 
play for, or if you just want to listen – we’d love to have you 
come and join us!

Thank you…
Al Kaly Shrine Nobles and Ladies,
On behalf of the Cruz and Natale families, I want 

to express our sincere gratitude for the thoughtful 
donations in Bo’s memory, the flowers, plants, food, 
countless cards and prayers received during Bo’s 
hospitalization and upon his passing.  I know Bo 
would also appreciate all your kindness during this 
very difficult time.

I also need to give a shout out to Lady Glenda 
Terrill for stepping in an accomplishing the Dec 
2021/Jan 2022 Dust; THANK YOU!

Bo’s passing was not only a shock, it has also 
been a major adjustment.  Bo was undeniably the 
center of my universe and my soulmate.  While Bo’s 
physical absence is heart breaking, his presence and 
his strength are felt every day.

Yours Truly,
Nicola Natale
Dust Editor
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donations

The Al Kaly Shrine General and  The Al Kaly Shrine General and  
Transportation Fund are in need Transportation Fund are in need 

of a financial boost.of a financial boost.
The increasing cost of operating Al Kaly Temple and 

transporting kids to the hospital combined with decreasing 
membership has put a strain on the General Fund and 

Transportation Fund. Please remember both of these funds when 
donating. Send your donation to: 

Al Kaly Shrine, P.O. Box 193, Pueblo, Colorado 81002

4235 Cromwell Court
Colorado Springs, CO 80906

 (719) 310-2298
lweed1@comcast.net

Al KALY SHRINERS 
Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Larry Weed
Potentate 2022 
Lady Helen 

Jerry Allin
Secretary
495-1062

Al Kaly Shriners 
of Southern Colorado 

www.alkalyshrine.org 

Do you know a child in need of Medical Attention?
Orthopardic, Burns, Cleft Lip or Palate, or other 

The Shriners are here to help!
Call 719-544-0658 or contact a Shriner for more information.

HOSPITAL
In Memory – Michael A. “Bo” Cruz
Dr. Ralph Hathaway & JoAnne Sube

Donations
Brian Garner
Curtis Payne

Trinidad Shrine Club

TRANSPORTATION FUND
In Memory – Jeanie Cotter

Brian & Emily Carter
Gil & Ardis Torr
Grad & Gail Torr

Scott Torr
Wayne McKey

Jeanne Maloney
Robert & Shelley Shutes

Sara Hopkins
Sherry Haney

John & Janis McConnell
Charles McCulley - Angelus Funeral 

Home
Maurice & Irene Heikes

Jenny Dirks
Ruth Howard

Roselawn Services
First Oak Bank

Jay & Barbara Bernard

In Memory – Jim Nunn
Lionel & Yvonne Robertson

Jim & Mary Burger
Brian & Emily Carter

Wayne McKey
Charles Tedrow
Marita Draeger

Daniel & Susan Mace
Irene Sheard

Jay & Barbara Bernard
Marlene Lacey

Clifton & Diana Snow
David & Sylvia Gavato

Karen Johnson
Nadene Verna

In Memory – Michael A. “Bo” Cruz
Al Kaly Divan 2021

Roger & Karen Mendenhall
Jim & Mary Burger

Brian & Emily Carter
Dr. Heather Becker

In Memory – I.S. Robert 
Mouirguies

Richard Hanson
Wayne McKey

Robert Buxmann

In Memory – I.S. Don Taylor
Bonnie Taylor 

Brian Sansgaard Family
Mr & Mrs Dwain Townsend

In Memory – Earl Fields
Richard & Olga Hanson

Robert Harmon

In Memory
Herbert Hunt by Richard & Olga 

Hanson
William Greathouse by Henry 

Eastland
Jay Barrilleaux by John & Jayne 

Gnadt
Estate of Grant Anderson

GENERAL FUND
In Memory – Michael A. “Bo” Cruz

Mary Fran Romero
James & Teena Barager

Donations
Escalante Shrine Club

Jackson Chandler
Curtis Payne

Trinidad Shrine Club
Benny Lowery

Mike Strandberg
Jason M. Bunch

Victoria Clark
Don & Jean Carpenter
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THIS SPACE FOR RENT
Call the Shrine Office at 

719-544-0658 
for details.

IIn MMemoriam
As of: December 23, 2021  

“Do not stand at my grave and weep,
I am not there, I do not sleep.

I am in a thousand winds that blow,
I am the softly falling snow.

I am the gentle showers of rain,
I am the fields of ripening grain.

I am in the morning hush,
I am in the graceful rush.

Of beautiful birds in circling flight,
I am the starshine of the night.
I am in the flowers that bloom,

I am in a quiet room.
I am in the birds that sing,
I am in each lovely thing.

Do not stand at my grave and cry,
I am not there. I do not die.

		  Mary Elizabeth Frye

Noble Michael A. “Bo” Cruz
Born:	 August 24, 1952
Created:	 June 29, 2017
Died:	 November 30, 2021

Noble James Coke
Born:	 March 17, 1940
Created:	 September 11, 2009
Died:	 November 18, 2021

Noble Earl Fields
Born:	 September 11, 1929
Created:	 June 2, 1978
Died:	 November 14, 2021

Noble William Maxwell
Born:	 November 26, 1931
Created:	 September 2, 1965
Died:	 November 6, 2021

Noble Paul Short
Born:	 April 17, 1926
Created:	 September 3, 1964
Died:	 October 19, 2021

Noble Donald Bosin
Born:	 November 13, 1945
Created:	 November 4, 1994
Died:	 August 17, 2021

Noble Robert Keel
Born:	 January 31, 1934
Created:	 November 1, 1974
Died:	 June 1, 2021

Jim Johnson, President (719-201-5829; mahatma@freemasonic.org)
Allan Ake, Vice President (719-495-9252; AllanAke@att.net)

Ray Lingley, Secretary (719-505-5546; Raymond.lingley@yahoo.com)
Torry Krutzke, Treasurer (719-546-0888; torryk@mindspring.com)

Al Kaly Mule Train 
Join Us

"We ride so children can walk"
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